HARTFORD ROTARY BULLETIN

May 14, 2015

"Light Up Rotary"

"Four Way Test – Is It The Truth? Is It Fair To All Concerned? Will It Build Good Will And Better Friendships? Will It Be Beneficial To All Concerned?"

May Sgt. at Arms – Lisa Olson May Greeter – Dane Schepp

HUHS Pickup – 5/7 – Mike Mally, 5/14 – Jeff Millikin, 5/21 – Dawn Mueller, 5/28 – Tim Purman.

May Birthdays - 5/6 – Paul Johnsen, 5/12 – Brenda Johnston, 5/13 – Matt Schwechel, 5/27 – Doug Smith.

Ace of Hearts Raffle Volunteer Schedule – May – Ron Schlitt, June – Dane Schepp.

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE ROTARY MEETING April 30, 2015

OPENING: President Dave Groves called the meeting to order. Paul Johnsen led the club in prayer. Dave then led the club in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. Dave announced that it was "National Lost Sock Memorial Day". The club sang "Happy Birthday" to Paul Johnsen. Congratulation Paul!

GREETERS REPORT: Loni Jaeger introduced our May Rotary Students of the Month, Curtis, Elizabeth and Dayle. Erin was not able to attend today's meeting. She introduced our Rotary Exchange Student, Maria and Rotarian Russ Brandt from the Slinger-Allenton Rotary Club. Loni also recognized our program speakers, Jessica Osenbrugge, Gordon Haberman, and Mike Nichols.

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH: Curtis, Elizabeth, Dayle and Erin our May Rotary Students of the Month, will give a brief speech about their accomplishments and future plans at our May 21st club meeting.

EXCHANGE STUDENT REPORT: Maria attended prom last weekend and had a wonderful time. She also participated in a track meet last Tuesday on a very cold evening. She will not be able to compete in track for the next week due to shin splint problems.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Dave highlighted the upcoming programs and events for the club.

The 2015 Teachers of the Year, Mark Arnholt – Hartford Union High School, Katie Malterer – J1 Hartford School District, and Mary Rauch – St. Kilian School will be honored at our May 14th club meeting.

On May 21st a review of Wednesday morning's board meeting and student of the month speeches will take place.

On May 28th, Laura Kregel will speak about the Girl Scout Gold Project.

The May board meeting will take place at 7:30 AM on Wednesday, May 20th at the Hartford Police Department.

Janean announced that the Laura Smile Run Walk would take place on June 6th at Veteran's Park in Milwaukee.

Fred handed out Packer Raffle Tickets to sell. Start selling early!!! The drawing will take place on August 6th at our noon meeting.

PROGRAM: Jessica Osenbrugge, Gordon Haberman, and Mike Nichols spoke about the Kewaskum Remembers project. Andrea Haberman, who lost her life on 9/11, remains the inspiration for the 9/11 Park in Kewaskum. Andrea grew up in Kewaskum; her parents still live in the area. The goals of the project are:

- **❖** To develop a park where people can reflect on the lessons from the events of 9/11.
- **❖** To remember the nearly 3,000 souls lost that fateful day and in the days that followed. In a special way we seek to remember Andrea Haberman, a graduate of the Kewaskum school system.
- **❖** To honor all military and first responders, both past and present, in thanks for their service.

Birthday Raffle – Dayle, one of our May students of the month, was the lucky winner of this week's birthday raffle.

Ace of Hearts Raffle – Dave Wolbrink was the lucky winner of this week's drawing and had a chance to win \$77.00 but drew the Eight of Hearts instead.

Attendance: Matt Schwechel reported 5 members absent without prior makeup at today's meeting.

Sgt. At Arms Report: Janean Handel collected \$26.00 in fines at today's meeting.